Equal Opportunities Forum - 22nd September, 2010


EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES FORUM
22nd September, 2010

Meeting commenced:
10.10 a.m.
"
ended:
12.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Bramer-Kelly, Devine, Ferguson, Hudson and Warmisham


Martin Vickers
–
Director of Change

Shaun Clydesdale
}
Chief Executive Directorate
Phil Martin

}

Gemma Pagett
}

Elaine Barber
}

Tracy Jenkinson
–
BME Group

Mike Hughes

–
Equal in Salford Group
Rachel Hazlehurst
–
Human Resources
Vanessa Brockbank }


Sarah Manion
–
Democratic Services (Minutes)
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT, in the absence of Councillor Hinds, Councillor Warmisham be elected as Chairman for the meeting.

Councillor Warmisham – in the Chair

2.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hinds and Turner, Steve Dyson and Jim Wheelton.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

4.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 26th May, 2010, were approved as a correct record.
5.
MEMBERS LEARNING AND DEVELOPMENT – (EQUALITY FRAMEWORK FOR LOCAL GOVERNMENT)

Shaun Clydesdale provided an updated in respect of the draft report on Members’ training, he reported that the proposals were due to be agreed by the Members Development Forum, but unfortunately this meeting had been cancelled.

RESOLVED: THAT Martin Vickers explores this matter further with Councillor Hinds and 

           provides feedback at the next meeting.
6.
EQUALITIES AND BUSINESS PLANNING UPDATE

Shaun Clydesdale gave a presentation in regard to Equalities and Business Planning, 

           with specific reference to the following:

· Work to date

· Equalities Action Plan 

· Single Equalities Scheme

· Directorate Equalities Action Plans

· What next?
· Equality Action Plans 

· Equality Advocates

· Begin to audit directorate performance against the Equality Framework for Local Government.

· Embed Community Impact Assessment further within planning and decision making processes.


Discussion took place during which reference was made to (a) the need for Lead 

Members to have ownership of this agenda in relation to their Directorates/portfolios,  (b) the use of the AGMA Equalities Network to share learning information, and (c) the need for Scrutiny members to be aware of the issues, to raise the profile with members with a view to moving this agenda forward.

Martin Vickers reported that the Quarterly Performance Meetings with the Leader of the 

           Council were proving to be useful and challenging, and suggested that directorates be 

           invited to attend the Equal Opportunities Forum to present their individual Equality 
           Action Plans to members providing the opportunity for questions. Martin also made 
           reference to Community Profiles which were available to view on the internet and 
           suggested that these needed to be brought to the attention of Forum.

Councillor Hudson made reference to the ongoing issue in regard to difficulties in 
           accessing the main council building due to the absence of a hand rail, Martin Vickers 
           stated that Councillor Lancaster had requested a report be submitted in respect of this 
           matter, to enable further consideration.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a presentation be provided at the next meeting regarding the Equalities Act 2010 


(2) THAT a copy of directorate Equality Action Plans be circulated to all members of the Equal Opportunities Forum.



(3) THAT Martin Vickers reports back at the next meeting in regard to the report submitted to Councillor Lancaster.

7.
EQUALITIES MONITORING


Phil Martin gave a presentation in regard to Equalities Monitoring entitled ‘Corporate     

           Progress Update’ during which he made reference to the following:
· Introduction: Not just a form
· What is equality monitoring?

· Is it really important?

· What’s the story up to now?

· Where are we starting from?

· What have we been doing?

· Call Centre Pilot – What is it?

· Call Centre Pilot – benefits

· Staff and Members
· Monitoring elected members 
· Staff – self declaration on SAP 

· Next steps
· Supporting Resources


Concern was raised regarding the possible reluctance from members of the public
           to share personal information. Members were informed of the work recently

           undertaken in preparation for the call centre pilot and the high levels of confidentiality 

and security around the collection and storage of such information. Attention was also drawn to successful work already carried out by the call centre to collect equalities data on Salix customers.

Martin Vickers reassured members that a reasonable approach would be taken and that 

           further updates would be provided at future meetings. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the content of the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT Councillor Warmisham expressed his thanks to Phil Martin for 

           the detailed presentation.



(3) THAT the Equal Opportunities Forum receives further updates on 

           progress in respect of equalities monitoring.
8.
EQUALITIES ADVOCATES
           Elaine Barber provided a verbal update in regard to Equality Advocates, during which   

           specific reference was made to (a) recent training undertaken by equality advocates, 

           (b) the equalities agenda, involving equality advocates in Business Planning, Impact 
           Assessments and the Equality Framework for Local Government, and (c) next steps. 
           Councillor Warmisham asked how the position of Equality Advocates was being 

           promoted to City Council staff, Elaine reported that more recruitment was needed and 

           that work would be carried out to identify the gaps before further promotion was 

           undertaken.
           RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.
9.
EVENTS UPDATE

(a) Salford Refugee Week 


Elaine Barber gave an update to members in respect of Salford Refugee Week, which 

           had taken place 14th – 20th June, 2010, the purpose of which had been to raise 
           awareness and provide an opportunity for refugees and asylum seekers to come 
           together. Elaine reported on the following events that had taken place throughout the 
           week:-
· Escape to Safety Exhibition.
· Living Books Event.
· Refugee World Cup. 

· Ready, Steady, Community Cook.

It was noted that the event had been a great success and a formal evaluation would be 

           undertaken.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.


(b) Gypsy Roma Traveller History Month

Phil Martin provided an update in regard to Gypsy Roma Traveller History Month, which 

           had been a joint event with Manchester City Council. Phil informed members of the 

           different events that had taken place, with specific reference to the following:-
· The Romany Theatre Company, delivered theatre workshops to four schools in the area.
· A Roma artist delivered workshops in various schools, and positive feedback was received from all the children who had taken part.
· A photographic exhibition in Salford Museum & Art Gallery.
· Gypsy and Travellers Got Talent event.

Councillor Warmisham raised concern in regard to the massive discrimination suffered 

           by the Roma Community throughout Europe, and stated that members needed to raise 

           the profile of this due to the twinning of Salford with three French towns.

RESOLVED: THAT this information be noted.


(c) LGBT Pride 

Gemma Pagett gave a verbal presentation to update members in regard to Manchester 

           Pride 2010, which took place over the August Bank Holiday weekend, with specific 

           reference to the following:-
· A feeling of strong representation from Salford at the event. 
· The event provided a good opportunity to distribute information in regard to services available in Salford and also neighbouring authorities.
· A strong message throughout the event in regard to the reporting of hate crime.
· Contributions from all directorates at the event, including a float entered into the Pride Parade lead by a youth group from the Beacon Centre and a stall manned by both resident and staff volunteers.
· Opportunity to undertake consultation in respect of people’s experiences of hate crime.

Gemma reported that that a full analysis of the event would be undertaken and the 

           findings would be reflected in the LGBT Agency Action Plan and the Hate Crime Action 

           Plan, she also reported that an article would be included in Life in Salford.
Discussion took place during which reference was made to (a) work to improve consideration of hate crime issues at LPDG meetings, (b) the need to explore what events are taking place for World Aids Day, and (c) Work currently being undertaken with Marketing & Communications in regard to Black History Month and the distribution of a joint publicity leaflet to schools and Community Committees etc.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT this information be noted.




(2) THAT the joint publicity leaflet produced for Black History month be 

           circulated to members for information.     
10.
STAFF DIVERSITY GROUPS

(a) Equal in Salford 

Mike Hughes provided a verbal update in regard to Equal in Salford, he reported that 

           progress had been made and HR support had now been identified.

(b) BME Staff Group

Members of the Forum were informed that no meetings had taken place in regard to the 
           BME staff group and therefore no updates were given.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT this information be noted.

(2) THAT the Equal Opportunities Forum receives a formal presentation 

 in respect of the Staff Groups at the next meeting.

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Equal Opportunities Forum be held on Wednesday, 24TH November, 2010 in Committee Room 3 at 10.00 a.m.
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